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                            VILLAGE DIARY – September 
 
7       1.30 – 4.30     Produce Show, Pettiward Hall 
9       7.30pm           Parish Council, Pettiward Hall 
10     10-12am         MacMillan coffee morning, St Andrew’s church 
12     7.30pm  Garden Club, Pettiward Hall 
14     8am  Mens Breakfast Pettiward Hall 
14 9am  Ride & Stride, St Andrews Church 
21 7pm  Race Night, Pettiward Hall 
25 7pm  Film Night, Pettiward Hall 
 
 

VILLAGE DIARY – October 
 

10 7.30pm Garden Club, Pettiward Hall 
14 7.30pm Parish Council, Pettiward Hall 
23 7pm  Film Night, Pettiward Hall 
26 7.30pm Autumn Supper, Pettiward Hall 
 
Zumba class, Pettiward Hall, every Thursday 7pm 
Yoga Class, Pettiward Hall, Every Monday, 8pm, Term time 
only 
Brownies, Pettiward Hall, Every Monday, 6pm, Term time only 

 
 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2019 
9 Sept, 14 Oct, 11 Nov & 9 Dec 

7.30pm in Pettiward Hall 
 
 
The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping 
Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made 
have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility. 
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Editorial 
 
Well, after a busy July / August we now settle into September and hope 
that we can still count on some sunshine to see us through to the 
winter months. We don’t seem to have had an abundance of it to date! 
 
There is lots to look forward to in the village this month. The 
allotmenteers and the Garden club are hosting a produce show with 
lots of different categories so there’s something for everybody to try 
their hand at. You can have coffee and cake at the MacMillan coffee 
morning or a “full English” at the men’s breakfast club. If you fancy 
something a bit more active why not take part in the “Ride and Stride” 
which raises money for Suffolk churches or try your hand at North West 
Morris dancing when the Haughley Hoofers start their free 8-week 
course.  
 
Back by popular demand, a Race Night will be taking place in Pettiward 
Hall where there will be a chance to be an owner for a race as well as 
prizes for the best dressed racegoer and the best race day feast. The 
village film club continues to go from strength to strength and this 
month will be screening “Collette”. Details of all of the above events 
can be found within the newsletter. 
 
George, our village litter picker, is resigning shortly as he is off to 
University. Thank you for all of your hard work on the villages behalf 
and we wish you the very best in the next stage of your career. If 
anyone is interested in filling this post, further details can be found by 
contacting the Parish Clerk or myself. 
 
The Post Office van is now operating from the village car park on 
Thursday between 1.45 to 3.15pm. Please try and make use of this 
valuable village facility. 
 
The 15 September is the deadline for inclusion for October issue of the 
Newsletter, so please contact Simon Tarabella or Peter Turner, or drop 
in to Maple Lodge, the kettle is always on.           

Simon Tarabella 
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Great Finborough Parish Council 
 
There was no meeting of the Parish Council in August. The items below 
were discussed at the July meeting. 
 
Suffolk Highways have launched a community self-help scheme to 
allow PC’s to carry out small local maintenance tasks such as cleaning 
road signs. Further information to be sought to clarify the scope of 
works and insurance liabilities. 
 
Withdrawal of the rural bus service. This is a matter of great concern 
and further information is being sought to determine village usage and 
possible alternative bus services. 
 
Parking Issues 
Concerns have been expressed to councillors regarding on street 
parking in the High Road, safety issues are highlighted especially 
around the bend between the Primary School and The Chestnuts and 
at the entrance to Church Road. Residents are requested to give 
thought to the safety of others when parking in the High Road, do not 
use the pavement and do not obscure visibility for exiting Church Road 
or overtaking on blind bends. If there is no improvement in the safety 
of on street parking the matter will be passed to Suffolk Police for 
action. 
 
It was agreed to proceed with the purchase of another Vehicle 
Activated Sign (VAS) for the village as data collected from the original 
VAS has shown some reduction in speeds throughout the village. 
Funding is in place with a generous resident donation and contributions 
from County and District councillor’s locality budgets. Further speed 
reduction schemes such as “entrance gates” will be discussed at the 
next meeting 
 
Next meeting, 9 September, 7.30pm upstairs room, Pettiward Hall. 
 
                                                                           Paula Gladwell 
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News from your District Councillor - John Matthissen 
Representing Onehouse, Great & Little Finborough, Combs, Harleston 
and Shelland  
 
Joint Local Plan 
A draft of the Plan has now been published and is open for consultation 
until 30 September. Copies have been sent to Parish Clerks and are 
available at the library and public access office in Stowmarket. It is also 
available online at  
https://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/new-joint-
local-plan/  where responses are particularly welcome, although you 
can send emails to localplan@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk or write into 
Local Plan Consultation, B&MSDC, Endeavour House, 8 Russell Road, 
Ipswich IP1 2BX.  
 
Stowmarket Food Bank 
More donations of food are always welcome and as the school holidays 
are ending, stocks of tinned rice pudding and packets of instant custard 
and Angel Delight have been depleted. Tins of hot dog sausages are 
also particularly needed. Toiletries including loo rolls are included in 
each box of food sent out, so these are also welcome. All the local 
churches, library, town council offices and most supermarkets have 
collection boxes. There is now also a pop-up shop on Wednesdays and 
Thursdays from 9am-1pm at the Hillside Community Centre. This is 
stocked with items at the end of their best before dates etc.  
 
Bus Services 
The last vestiges of service 461 to Buxhall and Finborough are currently 
being reviewed while funding has been provided up to March 2020. On 
21 September Galloway are stopping the 386 service from Bury via 
Rattlesden which serves Harleston and Onehouse. The County Council 
will be seeking other providers and funding to continue this route. 
 
Locality Budget                                                                                       
This fund is available for projects locally run by both Parish Councils 



6 
 

and other local groups. Give me a call to discuss your ideas, or email 
me if you prefer.  
 
Bin Collection 
Hopefully any issues arising from recent changes to your collection 
rounds or times have now been resolved but please let me know if not.  
 
Post Office Van  
This is now arriving in the car park regularly every Thursday and it will 
be good if it is well used as then less likely to be lost again.   
  
 
                                              John Matthissen (See Who’s Who) 
 
 
RICHARD BUCK, RIP 
 
A man ‘full of life and full of fun’, in the words of one of his closest 
friends. Richard Buck, who died peacefully but far too young on 13 
August 2019, was a big personality. His heart and soul were in his life 
in Great Finborough, happiest at home with his family and friends. With 
over 27 years’ experience as an estate agent, and with the unfailing 
support of his wife, Alison, he built a successful business that has 
helped thousands of people locally to buy and sell their homes. 
Through this, and through the many sporting and other activities he 
enjoyed, he had a great many friends. Generous and with a fantastic 
sense of humour, he will be sorely missed not only by Ali, Giles, Grace 
and the wider family, but by so many. 
 
 There will be a memorial service at St Andrews Church on 28 August 
at 2pm. Parking has been arranged in Finborough School car park and 
you are encouraged to wear something bright and colourful. 

Sally Gooch 
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T I M  M O L L 

a r c h i t e c t u r e

Developing & Delivering your Architectural Dreams

T: +44 (0) 1449 708510  E: tim@timmoll.com  www.timmoll.com

Residential  I  Commercial  I  New Build  I  Listed  I  Free Initial Consultation

Tel: 01449 721599  Email: enquiries@gippingpress.co.uk 
www.gippingpress.co.uk 

Units 1&2 Lion Barn Industrial Estate,  
Needham Market, Ipswich, Suffolk IP6 8NZ

Planning an event in 2019?
Give us a call and we would be more than 

happy to advise and help on postage, 
signage, flyers, banners and programmes.
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The Pettiward Hall 
 
Little Ernie 
The lucky winners of the draw in July were Irene Bugg and Hazel Terry 
and in August, Tim Hines and Jenny Lucas.  They each received £8.75. 
 
Donation 
The trustees were delighted to receive a donation of £500 from the 
Garden Club which will be put towards the installation of LED lights at 
the hall.  Thank you to everyone who supported the Garden Club’s 
recent events and made this donation possible. 

Mary Preece 
                                               
You are invited to our Macmillan 
Coffee Morning.  
Coffee, Tea, homemade Cakes, 
Games and Raffle.  
Saturday 21st  September 2019.  10am 
till 12pm, Buxhall Village Hall IP14 
3DS. 
Any donations of cakes and Raffle 

prizes will be gratefully received by Doreen or Julie.  Call 01449 
736185. Thank you.    
 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

 

St Andrews Church, Great Finborough 
11am Sunday 22 September 
our service is followed by a 

BRING & SHARE LUNCH 
for more information contact Rev Chris
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HENRY’S HOUNDS 
Dog walking, house drop ins and house sitting  
If you’re at work or going out all day and your dog(s) need 
walking or even just letting out for a half hour break, then 
I can help.   
 

Use of 10 acres of securely fenced fields in Buxhall for off lead walks in 
a safe environment, ensuring plenty of exercise and maximum 
enjoyment   
Drop ins include letting dogs out to relieve themselves, a little playtime 
plus refreshing water bowls and feeding if required  
 House sitting if you’re out for the night or away on holiday  
CRB checked and insured   
 
Please contact me to discuss your requirements or find out more 
details Henry Alexander: 07923 371164 | henry@henryshounds.co.uk 
www.henryshounds.co.uk | Facebook: henryshounds94  
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Great Finborough & District Garden Club  
 
This year the summer seems to have passed by in a blur of heat and 
activity so here goes. 
 
The postponed visit to Wood Farm at Gipping took place on glorious 
sunny evening with many members enjoying the lovely flowering 
meadow and gardens (wincing at the description of the work that went 
into creating it), along with the mandatory delicious coffee and cake. 
Vicki Hease’s workshop which took place on the 29 July saw 12 
members and guests learn how to make a beautiful arrangement using 
flowers and greenery from the garden in a recycled drinks bottle and 
without using foam. A dozen very different and lovely arrangements 
emerged under Vicki’s expert guidance during a very enjoyable 
morning. 
 
The 6 July saw the weather change and the Garden Party, held in the 
gardens of Broad Oak by kind permission of Ann and Stephen, took 
place in the rain, but a little thing like wet weather does not stop Great 
Finborough having a good time and those who attended heard great 
jazz from the band, played a large variety of garden games, ate tea 
and cake, drank at the bar as well as eating BBQ and also helped us 
raise some money to support our charities. Many thanks also go to the 
army of volunteers who made it a success. 
 
On the 25 July we all assembled in Pat and Peter’s lovely garden (thank 
you both so much for allowing us to do this again) for the Annual BBQ. 
As usual there was a grand turnout of members and guests who 
enjoyed a splendid assortment of salads and desserts and I am sure 
that you would wish me to also thank the team of cooks, (Peter, Martin 
and Ian) who ensured that we all ate a delicious assortment of BBQ 
treats at the same time. The weather started fair but ended with most 
of the assembled company becoming a trifle damp as a spectacular 
thunderstorm decided to descend on Suffolk. Thank you also to all 
members who supported the raffle, the proceeds of this and the profit 
from the garden party allowed us to donate the grand sum of £500 
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each to the Pettiward Hall and St. Andrew’s Church. Thanks also go to 
the dedicated team of members who erect and demolish the marquees 
for each of these events. 
 
The 31 July saw members board a coach to visit the RHS Gardens at 
Hyde Hall. A lovely day was had by all and many thanks to Susanna 
who has organised all our visits and interesting speakers over the year. 
 
On the 7 September the combined forces of the Allotment Association 
and the Garden Club are holding a produce show in the Pettiward Hall. 
There are a wide range of classes which everyone is encouraged to 
enter. There are special classes for the children as well as crafts and 
baking. Please see the poster in the magazine for further details. 
Entries must be dropped off at the Hall between 8 and 10am on the 
morning of the 7 September and the show is open to the public with 
free entry from 1.30 to 4.30pm. Teas and cake will be available and 
there will be a raffle. 
 
After all this activity our winter season begins on the 12 September 
with a talk by Melanie Collins of Mickfield Hostas about her favourite 
plant. This will be at the usual time of 7.30pm in the Upper Room of 
the Pettiward Hall. 
 
Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to 
join us for any event you will be very welcome. Membership is only £15 
per household per year or £2.50 per individual for a single meeting. 
For further information contact: Judith Cameron (See Who’s Who)                     
 
                                                                              Judith Cameron     



12 
 

 

 

ü	Annual accounts and tax returns for Sole Traders, 
 Partnerships and Limited Companies
ü	Preparation and assistance with VAT returns
ü	Payroll Services
ü	Construction Industry returns
ü	Management Accounts
ü	Tax Planning
ü	Company Secretarial Services

Tel: 01284 787616
Fax:  01284 787183
Email:  info@twinnaccountants.co.uk
www.twinnaccountants.com

All accountants are not the same…we promise!

TWINN ACCOUNTANTS LTD
We offer an efficient and  
professional accountancy service  
at a very competitive rate.

Tel: 01359 259818
or visit www.ovenclean.com
to find your local specialist

Too busy?

Let Ovenclean take care of it!
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From the Rectory June 2019 
 

We live in uncertain times. Our 
parliamentarians seem to be taking us into 
unchartered waters – legal precedents are 
being examined – the law scrutinised - but we 
all expect and pray that our ancient unwritten 
constitution will cope with the consequences of 
the Brexit decision.  Our economy has shrunk, 
there are increasing numbers of empty shops 
in our towns and village pubs close. Large 
swathes of our country were hit by power 

failure in August.  
 
These things call us all to take stock. Perhaps we shouldn’t take so 
much for granted and perhaps we should consider what is important 
in our lives?  Christians daily pray ‘Thy kingdom Come’ and undoubtedly 
that kingdom will be different to the one we literally inhabit. We expect 
it to be in the words of the popular hymn by Bryn Rees ‘The Kingdom 
of God ………….is justice and Joy’ 
 
To get to that state we will need to take on board new concepts of 
justice fairness and respect across the whole world we live in: there 
will be uncertainty and change, but we hold onto the promise of God 
that the fulness of his Kingdom is coming and maybe we should all 
think more seriously about what we really treasure. Jesus is recorded 
in the bible as saying  ‘Where your treasure there your heart will be 
also’ Luke 12.32-40. Where is your treasure? What do you treasure? Is 
it ‘The Kingdom’? 
Do you store up for yourselves treasure in heaven – by the way you 
treat others and care for your communities those less fortunate and 
world? 
 
This is in no way to decry those who find change and uncertainty 
difficult, there are some who will suffer - many will be starting new 
schools and Universities – it can be unsettling of course, but for those 
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of us just ‘carrying on’ lets see the  uncertainties of this present time 
that we cannot avoid, as an opportunity to find out what we really 
treasure, care for those suffering  and develop the Kingdom of God 

Rev Chris 
 
On Sunday 15 September St Mary’s Buxhall are pleased to welcome 
back once again Rev Jeanette Gosney Diocesan Ministry Officer and 
acting Archdeacon of Suffolk as preacher for our Patronal Festival. 
Please come and support each other.  
 
Harvest Festivals are upon us once again and shown in the list of 
services. If you would like the full schedule e mailed, please be in 
touch. You will know that Gt Finborough’s Harvest Service is always 
followed by a Shared lunch so please join in, asking me if you are 
unsure what to expect or to do. And please remember your corkscrew 
– still no one has donated.  Richard Stanier one of the Diocesan 3rd 
World advisors will be speaking at Combs on Sunday 29 at 11am for 
their Harvest Festival, about the world climate crisis, especially how it 
affects farming in in Kagera, Tanzania and how our own diocese with 
its eco church project is helping. We are hoping to become an ‘eco 
diocese’ and he will bring information so that each parish may apply 
for their own accreditation. Those who wish to bring produce are 
encouraged to bring items appropriate for the Food Bank please. At 
Buxhall at 3pm on the 15th we shall have the usual auction of produce 
for Water Aid following their Harvest service and Tea.   
 
 Archdeacon David Jenkins will be leading and preaching at our service 
at Shelland at 9.30am on Sunday 15 September. No doubt he will be 
pleased to see you all. 
 
At Buxhall we are holding our second Healing and Wholeness 
Communion Service at 6.30pm on the 29th to which all are invited.  
 
There will be a Car Boot Sale on Saturday 7 September 8am to 1pm 
Onehouse Playing Field in aid of Trinity Hall Toilet Refurbishment Fund 
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which you will know seems to be making good progress at very long 
last.  
  
I am pleased that Meet Up Mondays, this national initiative has reached 
us and so come and enjoy Coffee and Cake as well as making new and 
meeting with old friends at the Age Concern Shop Combs Ford - every 
Monday 11 to 1pm. This project is in conjunction with the Coffee 
Caravan that visits Harleston Buxhall and (Upper) Combs most months 
and next on 18th September 10-12noon.  There is much going on.   
 

 
 
Men’s Breakfast 
 
The next men’s breakfast will be held in Pettiward Hall on Saturday 14 
September, starting at 8am. This month’s speaker is Peter Watson who 
will speak about AIDS orphans in Kwa-Zulu, Natal and will answer the 
question “where is God when you are made redundant at the age of 
52”. Please book places with Derek by Wednesday 11 September and 
please note that only traditional English breakfast is served. 

Derek Ames (613328) 
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Haughley Hoofers North West Morris Dancers 
 

Why not have a go at something 
different?   It’s free!! 

 
North West Clog Morris Dancing has its origins in the 
spinning & weaving towns of Lancashire & Cheshire. 

 
Haughley Hoofers are offering a free 8 week course in 

North West Morris dancing starting 8th September. 
 

Come along to the first taster session and have a go.  
Its fun and good exercise.   

No experience needed and no obligation. 
 

New musicians welcome (acoustic instruments).  
 

Practice sessions are Sunday nights 7.30-9.30pm 
in Haughley Village Hall, near Stowmarket  

  
In summer we dance at festivals, fetes, shows and 

pubs.  
 

    Ring Sue on 01449 766747 to find out more. 
Website: www.haughleyhoofers.org.uk 
or see Haughley Hoofers on Facebook                                                                                      
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Suffolk Historic Churches Trust Sponsored Ride and 

Stride 
On 14th September 2019 from 9am to 5pm 

There’s still time to register to cycle/walk for St 
Andrew’s, Great Finborough! 

Would you like to take part this year?  St Andrew’s receives 50% of 
money raised and the other 50% is used by SHCT to help maintain 
other historic churches in Suffolk.  
We have befitted from grants from SHCT in the past. 
You ask friends and family to sponsor you, then cycle or walk to as 
many churches as you wish during the day, enjoy the beautiful 
countryside and maybe visit places new to you. 
For sponsorship forms, list of churches that will be open, and any other 
information you need, please call Mary Williams on 01449 612822 or 
email mary-bbf@hotmail.com 
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Non-members wild birdseed orders. 
The next order will be placed on the 2 October. Bird seed will be ready for 
collection from Abbey Farm Cottage after 10.00am and before 6.00pm on 
Wednesday 9 October. If you would like to place an order please let me 
have your requirements together with a cheque made payable to “Great 
Finborough Garden Club”, or by BAC’s “Gt Finborough Garden Club”, sort 09-
01-54, account no 20213287 please reference your name followed by B/S. 
Orders may be posted to or dropped off at The Little House, High Road, Gt 
Finborough, IP14 3AA, or if it’s more convenient dropped off at 1 Valley Lane, 
Gt Finborough. 
Name      Tele No 

Product Weight Price Quantity   Cost 
Wild Bird Mix  20 kg £10-50  
W.B.M. Premium 20kg £12.00  
W.B.M No Wheat 20kg £14-50  
W.B.M NEW High Energy 12.75 kg £12-50  
W.B.M. No Mess 12.75 kg £13.00  
W.B.M Robin & Songbird 12.75 kg £13-00  
Finch Mix  20 kg £12.00  
Mixed Corn  20 kg £8-50  
SUPER Poultry Mix 20kg £9-50  
Peanuts(superior quality) 25 kg £33-00  
Peanuts (half sack) 12.5kg 

approx. 
£17-50  

Black Sunflower Seed 12.55 kg £10-50  
Sunflower Kernels  20 kg £22-00  
Sunflower Kernels  10kg 

approx. 
£12-00  

Nyjer Seed 25kg £27-00  
Nyjer Seed  12.5kg 

approx. 
£14.50  

Suet Pellets 12.75kgs £17-00  
Fat Balls (any quantity) Price each 10p   
Suet Balls (Superior) Price each 13p  
 

 
Total  

Orders not collected on the day will require customer to make special 
arrangements to collect. The next seed order will be December.  
 Thank you, Peter Turner 07789727974, p.turner125@btinternet.com   
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Great Finborough Wildflower Meadow 
 
We started preparing the three-quarter acre piece of land adjacent to 
Woodpecker Hill in the late summer of 2013 by spraying off the weeds. 
In the spring of 2014, the weeds were still plentiful and during that 
summer we sprayed it 3 more times. Spring of 2015, with the help of 
Gareth Hart, a tractor and agricultural rake the ground was prepared 
for seeding.  With the seed provided by the Hart family and the Garden 
Club, Trevor Waspe, Simon Tarabella and I, set about seeding the 
meadow - with the expert guidance of Trevor, I must say. In late 
August of each year the meadow has been cut, which helps to spread 
the seed heads. The Wildflower Meadow was slow to establish but this 
year it has been at its very best and we hope it will continue to provide 
pleasure for many years to come.                             Peter Turner                                                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                                                                   
On two days in July 2019 I spent a few hours identifying the grasses 
and plants in the meadow. Both days were hot and glorious which 
brought out many different butterflies enjoying the variety of plants 
and grasses. The white Oxeye Daisy is everywhere on the meadow and 
creates a beautiful scene in June and early July. Looking closely I could 
spot most of the plants that were sown – including the white and light 
pink Yarrow, lovely clumps of honey-scented Lady’s Bedstraw, yellow 
Birdsfoot Trefoil and perforated St John’s Wort (hold a leaf up to the 
light and see lots of tiny holes), bold stands of tall Greater Burdock 
near the hedge. The delicate heads of the grasses were pretty with 
great names – Catstail, Meadow Foxtail, Sweet Vernal grass. Common 
Sorrell dominates at the end of July with its rust coloured seed heads 
standing high. The bees and butterflies were loving the Spear Thistle 
and the red and white clover. Thank you to Pete and the Parish Council 
for providing and maintaining such a special place.        Mary Smyth  
 
Community Herb Garden 
 
The community herb garden, by the end of the village car park, is now 
in its 3rd year of production. Village residents are encouraged to pick 
and use the herbs in their daily recipes. A big vote of thanks to the 
garden club who maintain it so beautifully.                    Parish Council 
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Don’t miss our next Performance – 
 

‘Colette’ (15) 

Set in the early 20th century, unconventional country girl Colette has 
married a charismatic egomaniacal man of letters, 14 years her 
senior. Colette is introduced into the intellectual world of artistic 
Paris and agrees to ghost write a semi-autobiographical novel for 

her husband. 

Starring Keira Knightley and Dominic West. 

Pettiward Hall 
Tuesday 17th September 2019 

• Screening commences at 7.00pm 
• Complimentary tea & biscuits in the interval  
• Feel free to bring own alcoholic drinks (glasses provided) 
• Tickets: Adults £5 Children £3 
• Tickets can be purchased on the door. 

For more information please contact Norman on 07930 338580 

 

Cinema Ticket 

Admit One 
Cinema Ticket  

** Admit One ** 
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PARISH REGISTERS for Gt Finborough 
Funerals and Internment 
24 June 2019, West Suffolk Crematorium 
Brian Lewis Armstrong (Fred) 
Died 5 June 2019 
 
Marriages 
6 July 2019 
Christina Rhiannon Day and Adam John Lee 
 
20 July 2019 
Chloe Victoria Turner and Grant Craig Barrett 
 
Baptism 
4 August 2019 
Marnie Grace Guyon, Aged 1 
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 BUXHALL WI 
 
In June our president welcomed 38 members and 12 guests 
from local WI groups to our summer party. The usual 
evening formalities were replaced with a thoroughly 

enjoyable evening hosted by the president with catering donated by the 
Committee. Although the rain thwarted the original plans to make full 
use of her lovely garden, good spirits and social banter were in equal 
portions indoors. Maisie sang a medley of songs, some of which 
members spontaneously joined in and sang along to. Members were only 
too pleased to support Maisie's fund raising ventures for her trip to 
Tanzania in 2020 donating £94. 
July started with members enjoying an evening walk around the 
Needham Lake area and the sight of orchids was real a bonus! This was 
followed by supper at The Lion.  A week later, 29 WI members plus about 
15 friends had a fantastic day on the sea front at Felixstowe hosted by 
Gill at her beach hut. A fish and chip lunch was followed by afternoon 
cake and / or a delicious 'dessert,' all donated by the WI committee. As 
the sun shone, we paddled in the North Sea, walked along the sea front 
to the pier or joined in singing with Alan, with some members also 
enjoying a dance or two! The day raised £200 in aid of 'Lighthouse'. The 
month ended with a 'Ladies at Lunch' day to Dedham visiting 'A Place 
for Plants at Flatford before enjoying lunch and, for some, a river trip. 
 
The beginning of August started with our annual support of the Buxhall 
and Shelland Fete. This year we supported the cake stall and tea tent; 
providing cakes and extra pairs of hands to help serve and more 
importantly 'wash up' to make sure there was always tea or coffee 
available throughout the afternoon. 
 
Forthcoming Meetings 
September meeting: Simon Gallup: The Past and Present of Constable 
Country, October meeting: Emma Woollard: Wills and Powers of Attorney,                     
November meeting: A G M 
 
Date of next meeting: 18 September 2019, 7:30pm, Buxhall Village Hall 
                                                                                Hilary (737671) 
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Are you looking for a high-quality decorator?     
Look no further!  

Service with a smile, for all your decorating needs!  
  

Honest, reliable service  
Clean and tidy  

  
Claire Marks  

  
Tel: 07895 277357  

  
Email:  

                   Claire.marks@housetohomedecorating.co.uk  
  

                  Web: www.housetohomedecorating.co.uk  
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CHURCH SERVICES FOR SEPTEMBER 2019 
1 September: Eleventh Sunday after Trinity 
9.00 am Holy Communion Little Finborough 
9.30 am Sung Eucharist Buxhall 
9.30 am Matins Shelland 
11.00 am Holy Communion (by extension) Great Finborough 
11.00 am Holy Communion Onehouse 
11.00 am Worship & Messy Church Combs 
8 September: Twelfth Sunday after Trinity 
9.30 am Patronal Festival Sung Eucharist Buxhall  
9.30 am Holy Communion Harleston 
9.30 am Harvest Festival Shelland 
11.00 am Holy Communion Combs 
11.00 am Morning Worship Onehouse 
6.00 pm Evensong Little Finborough  
6.30 pm Evensong Great Finborough 
15 September: Thirteenth Sunday after Trinity 
9.00 am Holy Communion Little Finborough 
9.30 am Holy Communion Shelland 
11.00 am Family Communion Combs  
11.00 am Morning Worship and Baptism Great Finborough 
3.00 pm Harvest Festival Buxhall 
3.00 pm Harvest Festival Harleston 
22 September: Matthew, Apostle and Evangelist 
9.30 am Holy Communion Buxhall 
9.30 am Holy Communion Harleston 
11.00 am Holy Communion (by extension) Combs 
11.00 am Holy Communion Onehouse 
11.00 am Harvest Festival Great Finborough 
6.00 pm Evensong Little Finborough 
29 September: Fifteenth Sunday after Trinity 
11.00 am Holy Communion Onehouse  
11.00 am Harvest Festival Combs 
6.30 pm Healing and Wholeness Eucharist Buxhall 
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                                       We meet for 
Midday Prayer 11.45 am on Tuesday at St. Mary’s, Buxhall  
Holy Communion 9.30 am on Wednesday at Trinity Hall, Onehouse 
Evening Prayer 4.30 pm on Thursdays at St Andrew’s, Great Finborough  
Morning Prayer 10.00 am on Saturdays at St. Mary’s, Combs, Lady Chapel  
 
                                      All welcome! 

Whether you are a regular worshipper or a visitor to our churches this 
Sunday, you will find a warm welcome at any of our services. 

 

Great Finborough Mobile Library Service 2019 at Oak Close on 
Fridays as follows: 
 
 Sept 27, Oct 25, Nov 22 and Dec 20 
 
 

 
 

 

PLUMBING - HEATING - ELECTRICAL

BENTLEY
- GROUP.CO.UK

Tel 07929 333356

SPECIALISTS IN OIL BOILERS, 
SERVICE, REPAIRS & REPLACEMENT
➢ Oil tank replacement
➢ Hot water cylinders serviced, repaired and 

replaced
➢ Heating service repair, replacement and upgrade
➢ Bathroom/showers installed and all other general 

plumbing work
➢ 95% breakdowns repaired within 1 hour on site - 

fast response
➢ All work guaranteed for a minimum of 12 months - 

parts and labour

enquiries@bentley-group.co.uk

104923 Advert (Bentley) Portait.indd   1 06/08/2019   15:28
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WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH  

Chair, Parish Council     Simon Tarabella                                    672072                                           
                                        simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk 
Clerk, Parish Council      Paula Gladwell                          01284 828112 
                             finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com  
District Councillor           John Matthissen  258894  
                                                        councillor@matthissen.net  
County Councillor     Penny Otton                                                  737870                                                                  

      penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk  
Newsletter Editor     Simon Tarabella                                     672072 
                              simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk            
Vicar                     Rev. Chris Childs                                     673280  
               Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY   revcchilds@aol.com  
Associate Priest               Rev Canon Pauline Higham                             771791  
                The Rectory, Onehouse, IP14 2AY    
Church Warden  Tim Hines  775525  
Church Warden  Nigel Brown 675344  
Pettiward Hall Management Committee  Mary Preece  771360  
Lettings/Keyholder              mary.preece1@btinternet.com  
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s          Delia Prior             07513 140072 
                                                                        delia@gfbunderfive.co.uk  
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies          halo.durrant@gmail.com  
Allotments Association    Mary Smyth  672533  
Candlestick Club  Keith Proctor  736598  
Great Finborough & District Garden Club      Judith Cameron           672978 
                                                                     judyandian@btinternet.com  
Chestnut Horse Pub   674688  
Buxhall Women’s Institute                           Hilary Hall hilary-hall@hotmail.co.uk  
Head teacher, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd  613208  
Primary School                        headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk  
Police (Stowmarket SNT)      Stowmarket.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk        101  
Stowmarket High School  613541  
Stowmarket Health Centre                                                               776000                     
Combs Ford Surgery                                                                            678333  
Stowmarket Library  613143  
Village website: www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net   
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/  
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk  

  


